
‘At the heart of the Community, with the 
Community at its heart’

Newsletter 5

10th November 2023
Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope this newsletter finds you well. It’s been a busy start to Term 2. 

Last Friday the planetarium visited Oak class (Y5/6) and Rowan class (Y1/2) and the 
children had a fantastic time. The children shared their learning with the lady who 
ran the visit, and she was incredibly impressed with the knowledge of the children. 
They also asked some really interesting questions to further their own knowledge. 



Remembrance Service
The whole school headed through the 
village in glorious sunshine this 
morning to participate in a special 
service of  Remembrance at All Saints 
church. The children were impeccably 
behaved and showed consideration 
and respect throughout the service.

A huge thank you to Mr Beverley for 
taking the service and to the 
accompanying musicians leading us 
into our minute of silence with the 
Last Post.
                     ‘Lest we forget’. 

Kidz Kitchen made some lovely 
Remembrance buns for lunches 
today. 

School Office requests

Please can parents ensure they give brief details of the reason for their 
child’s absence when leaving answerphone messages. This is so we can 
monitor the reasons and identify any potential issues i.e. sickness bugs 
doing the rounds. We have staff members and family members where 
potential illnesses need to be communicated to the adults, so please do 
keep us informed. Thank you. 

ParentPay is set up to take payments for Aladdin-if children would like an 
ice cream it has to be paid by 17th November at the latest. ParentPay is also 
accepting payments for swimming lessons (Maple class). Please see letter 
on Dojo. 

Children in Need

Donations for spotty clothing and non-uniform can 
only be made via ParentPay. The purchase of cakes 
(50p each) and purchase of badges/hair bobbles (see 
picture) is £1 and cash only. 

Two of our kind volunteers, Mrs Beverley and Mrs 
Rothwell-Jackson have been busy knitting Pudsey 
badges and hair ties.  If your child would like one for 
Children in Need day next Friday 17th November, they 
may be purchased from the school office beforehand 
from Monday or on the day at break time for £1 each.



Diary Dates
Friday 17th November   BBC Children in Need
Friday 24th November   FOIS Advent Bingo and Dress Down Day
Sunday 3rd December   Family service @ Ingham church-Ingham 

     school children singing. 
Monday 4th December   Christmas sock day 
Wednesday 6th December  Whole school visit to the pantomime
Monday 11th December   Drama club performance 4:15pm
Thursday 14th December  EYFS and KS1 Christmas play 2pm, 6pm
Friday 15th December   Messy Church
Monday 18th December  Christingle service
Tuesday 19th December  Christmas lunch and Christmas Jumper day
Wednesday 20th December  Christmas Party day and break up for Xmas 

     holidays 
Wednesday 3rd January  Start of Term 3

As always, please catch me at the school gate or make an appointment to see me 
if you have any questions or queries. 

Enjoy the weekend.

Mrs Hutchinson
Headteacher
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